
 
 
The Connecticut Board of Veterinary Medicine held a meeting on July 28, 2021. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Mary Anne O’Neill, Esq., Chairperson 
     G. Kenneth Bernhard, Esq. 
     Timothy Plunkett, DVM 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Theresa Cianciolo, DVM 
     Lauren Mascola, DVM 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Olinda Morales, Hearing Officer, DPH 
     Jeffrey A. Kardys, Board Liaison 

 
Ms. O’Neill called the meeting to order at 8:34 a.m.  All participants were present via Microsoft TEAMS. 
 
Dr. Mascola was welcomed to her first meeting as a Board member. 
 
I. Memorandum of Decision 
 Amr Wasfi, DVM – Petition Nos. 2019-30; 2019-500; 2019-594; 2019-597; 2020-1173 
Dr. Cianciolo was recused in this matter and therefore was not in attendance at this meeting.  Attorney Ernest 
Lafollette, counsel for Dr. Wasfi, was present. 
The Board reviewed and edited the draft decision in this matter. 
Mr. Bernhard made a motion, seconded by Dr. Plunkett to approve the Memorandum of Decision as edited. 
Following discussion, Mr. Bernhard withdrew his motion to approve the decision. 
Mr. Bernhard made a motion, seconded by Dr. Plunkett, to redraft the decision to include practice restrictions 
and license probation.  The motion passed unanimously 
 
II. Adjourn 
 The meeting adjourned at 8:48 a.m. on a motion by Dr. Plunkett. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Anne O’Neill, Esq., Chairperson 
Connecticut Board of Veterinary Medicine 

  


